
 

Sunday August 17th 2025 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our  

Holy Communion Service at 8.00am and our Services at 9.30am.  

Nau mai haere mai. Welcome  

  
    

 8.00am Service 
 Readings: Ephesians 4: 1-6 & 11-16 and 1 Corinthians 12: 27-31 
 Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
 Welcomer, Reader, Server: Ian & Ruth Bridge 
 Steward: Carol Way 
 
 9.30 am Worship Service 
 Readings: Hebrews 11: 29—12: 2 
 Worship Leader: Mary West 
 Steward: Diane Hill 
 Welcomers: Warren & Cheryl Anderson 
 Musician: Paul Ellery 
 Readers: Jenny Warren & Glenda Jamieson 
 Prayers: Rev Gloria Zanders 
 Sound and Computer: Heather Kikkert 
 Children’s Church:  Sylvia O’Leary 
 Morning Tea: Jeanette Dyer, Diane Hall, Bronwyn & Tony Pipe 
 
 Insight  - Erica Harris 
 

 10am Wed 20th August:  Mary West 
 

 Lawns: Richard Flint 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am. Log back in if you get logged out please. 
 We are working on a new solution. 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


 

Birthday wishes to anyone Jake Harvey 

who is celebrating a birthday this week.  

Congratulations to Barry & Moira Neal 

and Alec & Judy Utting who have a 

wedding anniversary this week. 

Ma te Atua koutou e Manaaki.   

May God bless you all 

What’s on this week 
 

Sun 17 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.00pm Kakapo Fellowship 
  12.30pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
  4.30pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 18 9.00am Northern Health school 
  9.30am Genealogy 
  1.30pm Chair Yoga 
  6.30pm TSYR Jujitsu 
  7.00pm Toastmasters 
  7.00pm Indoor Bowling 
        

Tues 19 9.30am Toy Library 
  10.00am Seniornet 
  7.00pm English classes 
         

Wed 20    10.00am U3A   
  10.00am Worship Service 
  10.30am Pilates 
  1.00pm Northern Health School 
  6.00pm Girls’ Brigade 
  7.30pm St Albans Fellowship 
      

Thur 21 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn Centre 
  2.00pm The Little Cello Box 
  6.00pm Goshin Jujitsu 
         

Fri 22 8.00am Meditrain 
  9.30am Mainly Music 
  4.00pm Ararata Viane 
    

Sat 23 9.30am TSYR Jujitsu 
  10.00am Toy Library 
  12.30pm Bruce Snowdon 
  3.30pm Tamil Society 
  4.00pm WSBST 

Rosters for Sunday Aug 24th 
8.00am Service 
Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
Welcomer, Reader, Server: Bruce Smit 
Steward: Kem Gray 
9.30 am Worship Service 
Worship Leader: Rev Gloria Zanders 
Steward: Wioletta Gilfoyle 
Welcomers: Elwyn Mayall & Linda Thom 
Musician: Cheryl Anderson 
Readers: Heather Kikkert & Kelera Luvu 
Prayers: Rev Barry Neal 
Sound and Computer: John Neal 
Children’s Church:  Sylvia O’Leary 
Communion: Don Woolerton, Mary West, 
Kelera Luvu, Warren Anderson, Peter Allan, 
Heather Kikkert. 
Morning Tea: Marina Grantham-Campbell, 
Joy Carter, Annette Wright, Pam Martin 
Insight  - Aaron Bennett 

10am Wed 27th Aug:  Rev Gillian Woodward 

Lawns: Aaron Bennett 

The AGM is being held at  
9.00am on Sunday August 17th.  

 

Nomination papers for Parish Council Rep 
and Presbytery Rep are available from the 
office. Nominations close 12pm Aug 15th. 

 

The 9.30am services will start after the 
AGM. 

Someone was asking me about where they 

could donate old eye glasses to. I have 

found out, so if you have old eye glasses, 

reading glasses or sunglasses you no    

longer use, we can make sure they are   

distributed in the pacific islands, free for 

those that need them. More info coming.  



 

FREE 

 
 
 
 
 

Prayer for Peace 
God of compassion, nurture peace within 

our restless hearts and anxious minds. 
 

Guide us to live with kindness and courage 
in our communities, embracing diversity and 

shared hope. 
 

Inspire us to seek justice, healing, and      
harmony across nations, so that all creation 

may dwell in the wholeness of love. 
 

May peace begin with us, and ripple         
outward to the world. Amen.  

Working Bee 

FAITHWORKS survey ~ URGENT  

If you have filled one of these in, could we 

please have them returned to the office or 

left in the Worship Centre Foyer by Tuesday 

19th at the latest. The planning group need 

to have the information to assist them to 

move ahead. THANKS 

Pruning 

Weeding  

Digging 

Tidying 

Saturday August 23rd from 9am. 
Morning Tea provided.  
All help gratefully received.  

The Maori Ward referendum is coming 

and we all need to make an informed     

decision about this. Here is a link to follow 

as an introduction to the topic: 

Learn about the value of Māori wards from a faith per-

spective. — Common Grace Aotearoa  

After the AGM we intend to run a work-

shop to discuss this important                

referendum further using the Toolkit for 

churches supplied by Common Grace. 

This will be an opportunity to learn, listen, 

reflect, discuss and ask questions. 

Do you have any jewellery you are not going to 

wear again? 

If so, and you would be willing to donate it to the 

fair, you can drop them off at the office. 

Minor repairs can be done 

https://www.commongrace.nz/maoriwards
https://www.commongrace.nz/maoriwards


If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by        
9am Wednesday morning.  

Date Time Event 

Aug 17th 9.00am AGM 

Aug 31st 9.30am  - one service  All combined for Stewardship Sunday 

Sept 7th All month Season of Creation 

Church Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9.00am—2.30pm Tuesday to Friday. 
Bank Account for Donations:  
Chartwell Cooperating Parish. 03-1557-0012468-00 

Please remain at home if you have cold, covid or flu-like symptoms.  
Many in our community are vulnerable and will appreciate it if you do not come to the 

church premises until you are symptom free and have tested negative. Thank you. 

Eco Corner— 
the hidden environmental cost of cloud storage Part Two 
 

Servers and hardware inside data centres don’t last forever. Eventually, they wear out,    
become outdated, or break down. When that happens, they turn into electronic waste, or 
e-waste, which often ends up in landfills. The rapid pace of technology means data centres 
constantly upgrade, generating even more waste year after year.  
Water plays a crucial role in keeping data centres running. Servers generate a tremendous 
amount of heat, and most big data centres use water-cooled systems to prevent them 
from overheating. Some facilities can use millions of gallons of water each day—enough to 
supply a small town. In places already struggling with drought or limited water resources, 
this extra demand can put incredible pressure on local communities and ecosystems.  
Most people don’t realize they have power as consumers. Every extra photo, video, or 
email stored in the cloud adds to the demand for storage space and energy. Regularly 
cleaning out old files, deleting duplicates, and thinking twice before uploading, can help 
reduce your digital footprint.   

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

